Draft Minutes of meeting of Southwark Cyclists June 10th 2015

Present: Alastair Hanton, Jeremy Leach, Hugh Bolton, Andy Cawdell (co-ordinator), Sally Eva (sec)

1) Apologies: Eleanor Margolies, Joe Parker, Bruce Lynn

2) Minutes of last meeting: prioritization of LCN22 had been raised with Darren Merrill who said that it formed part of council plans. Private meeting with DM and Andy to be arranged; Amy Summers contacted re presentation of Space 4 Cycling petition to DM, one possibility the Bike Week Breakfast on June 17th at LSBU. 

Andy and Sally had met to consider how to spend £4,000 being the annual profit on the Dunwich Dynamo. Group agreed to fund Dr Bike in Burgess Park during school summer holidays. Need for at least one volunteer to support mechanic, Andy and Hugh volunteered. Council to be encouraged to run Bike Hire at the same time, Eleanor and Bruce to be asked to contact Rosie Dalton, bike hire needed higher profile and advertising. Andy and Sally had also considered paying ride leaders to lead rides. Andy concerned that this sent wrong message. Sally to contact BMX track and Velodrome to see if they already provided subsidized sessions for local disadvantaged young people. 

Alastair said that the Dulwich society had agreed to advertise the Bike Hire scheme in their newsletter and this might be a breakthrough in their approach to cycling. Mark Williams had met the Dulwich Society who had said that they wanted community engagement in advance of plans. Sustrans to be appointed by Southwark to do this. The leader of the Safe Routes to School group would email parents, particularly of new pupils, to seek their support  

3) Southwark Cycling Policy: The Cycling Strategy had been adopted at a recent Cabinet Meeting but the discussion was overshadowed by the issue of the alignment of the Spine route through Burgess Park. The petitioners said that they were not against cycling but opposed a commuter route through BP. Councillors had agreed that plans would be worked on further before being accepted. 

4) JCSG had met with Darren Merrill in chair. Suggestion that he be invited to SC meeting. Barrie Hargrove still Cycling Champion. ACTION: Andy Cawdell to meet DM privately. 
5) Grid route inside congestion zone from Southwark Tube Station to Canada Water: Jeremy explained that perceived non-essential spending had been cut. Core elements of the scheme remain in place ie modal filtering and signalisation of the Tanner St junction with Tower Br Rd. 

6) Community meeting re Denmark Hill cycling fatality had been cancelled in a mix up over the family's wishes. Amy and Alastair had been told by the police that the family did not want publicity but the sister had spoken at the SKC vigil and die-in. Colleagues had run from City to the spot where she died in her memory. Amy and Alastair had been trying to establish the police procedure for road deaths. 

7) No-Blind-Spot lorries: also known as Direct Vision lorries. Alastair suggested that council be asked to make it a condition of planning permission for Thames' Water's construction site at Chambers Wharf that any new vehicles should be Direct Vision lorries. ACTION: ?????

8) Open Streets/ Bike Week Breakfast: fewer visitors to Open Streets than 2014. Dr Bike much less busy than in Peckham Square. The day 11-4 felt long for the number of visitors. Last year 5,500 approx, this year slightly less. Had been hoped that the Santander bikes would be available to ride. Very quiet in the morning, better in the afternoon. Bike Week Breakfast June 17th 8-10am, Ontario Street. Bike mechanic, coffee and croissant booked. 

9) Riding the Road Works: Andy said group including Charlie Holland, Francis Bernstein and reps from MET, Sustrans and TfL (Michael Barratt) had ridden through the construction works on June 4th,7-9am. Next ride June 11th.  

10) Dunwich Dynamo: Andy visited Dunwich to meet Geoff Able acting treasurer of village meeting. Village celebrating 800th birthday day before the Dynamo. One way system in the village. Trucks parking on the beach night before. Volunteers needed for the beach. Group agreed to pay villagers £50 to help register from 6am-1pm

11) Freecycle August 1st from Strakers Road, via Burgess Park to pick up Bruce's group. Marshalls needed. 
12) Business Bike Parking: council officer had been running private policy of not providing business bike parking for pubs and clubs who sold alcohol in the evening. This was now confirmed to be not council policy however there was a backlog of pubs and clubs which had been waiting a long time for cycle  parking. AGREED that the co-ordinator would write to the relevant middle manager and ask for the backlog to be cleared urgently

Eleanor had suggested that JCSG be asked to provide a standard webform for asking for residential parking. Borough should be asked to consider bike parking on the road to replace one car parking space. This was essential in heavily congested roads with narrow pavements such as Choumert Road. ACTION: timetable for next JCSG

AOB

Someone had posted a mysteriously anodyne response to a Kings Cross consultation in name of Southwark Cyclists. John Ackers investigating with TfL.

Meeting closed at 8pm. 

Next meeting: 6.30pm July 8th 2015 at Better Bankside, junction of Zoar St and Great Guildford St. Bikes can be taken inside.

